
What Happened?
Recently, a delivery of Pyrobel fire glass was delivered to one of our sites in a crate 
instead of being individually banded on an  A-Frame as per our SHE Visual Standards.

Once offloaded, The operatives decided to remove the front panel (in accordance with 
the crates instructions) and this revealed the glass inside was not secured. 

Realising that the glass was unsecured, they attempted to reinstate the crates front 
panel however whilst doing this the glass became unstable and fell onto an operative 
trapping their foot between the crate and the ground. Fortunately, no injuries were 
sustained.

Learning points:
• Ensure all glass providers are made aware of our Visual Standard SHE–VIS-061 -  

Glass Storage, and that any delivery of glass not meeting this standard is refused.

• All sites to check if Pyrobel Glass is specified on a project and contact the supplier to 
discuss this bulletin and how the glass will be delivered to site.

• Check if other materials/products are scheduled to be delivered to sites in crates. 
Wherever possible, remove the top panel of the crate first and identify how 
materials within are secured prior to opening the rest of the crate.
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